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Winning House 

As we come back to school on a Tuesday, the points for this week will be rolled over. 

Bromcom - MCAS app 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

All Halliard Trust Primary schools have recently moved to a new Management Information 

System provided by Bromcom. As a result, we will be moving over to a new system called My 

Child at School (MCAS).   

If you have not already signed up, please do so as soon as possible. This will be the only route 

to pay for dinners, approve trips, receive communications etc. 

 We will fully migrate all parent accounts and balances over to the new software and will 

confirm the date for the changeover shortly.  

 It is recommended you download and set up the My Child at School (MCAS) application as soon 

as possible to ensure a smooth transition. This will also enable the school to resolve any queries 

or issues before the go live date. To sign up, please download the MCAS application onto your 

smartphone: 

1. Search for “My Child at School” in the Apple App Store/Google Play Store  

2. Install the application and if you are asked, say yes to push notifications 

3. When you launch the application, you will be asked for a school ID, please enter 15512 



4. Please register with the email address and phone number you have on record with the 

school 

If you have any issues setting up an account, please get in touch with the school office. 

Star Writer Award 

Jackson M  

Renee C  

Holly B  

Reception 

 Early Years have had a lovely time creating a collage river this week. This was inspired by the 

book A River by Marc Martin and formed part of our activities for Creativity Week. The children 

ripped, layered and stuck different tones of blues and whites to create their own higgeldy 

piggeldy  masterpiece. They also enjoyed spending time outside doing forest activities with Miss 

Cork and getting active in the hall with Mr Cunha. 

KS1 

What an exciting week we have had!  

The children have enjoyed their cross curricular walk through Poynton. They used map skills to 

find our way and to locate familiar buildings. They thought like historians and identified how the 

use of buildings in Poynton have changed over time.  



A huge thank you to Just Ice for hosting us and providing the children with a very yummy 

cookie!   

Creativity week has been a bundle of fun! The child took part in a variety of sessions with 

teachers from across the school. They have created lots of fabulous work based around the 

theme of 'journeys'.   

Wishing you all a lovely half term break. 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

LKS2 

This week we have had a little cross over between History and Geography. In Geography, we 

have been looking at land use of our surrounding area but this week we compared the land use 

from ancient times. First we looked at a Stone Age settlement in a book called A Street in Time, 

and then we looked at the same area in the Iron Age and considered the differences. We looked 

at how forts were built to protect from rival tribes, how trees were cut down to make way for 

farming and how boats on the river allowed them to fish for food. This week has also been 

creativity week and we have looked at the book 'The Journey' by Francesca Sanna which is a 

story about people fleeing their homes due to war. We discussed the things that were most 

precious to us and what we would take if we have to leave our home. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

UKS2 

This week, Upper Key Stage 2 children have been busy showcasing their creativity and 

persuasive writing skills. As part of our Creativity Week, they explored The Journey by Francesca 

Sanna, producing incredible artwork inspired by the story’s themes of courage and hope. 

 In English, the children took on the role of advocates, writing compelling letters to The Selfish 

Giant, demanding—using the powerful subjunctive mood—that he open his garden to the 

children once more. Their persuasive arguments were both heartfelt and forceful, proving that 

their voices have the power to bring about change, even in fiction. 

 It has been a fantastic week of learning, creativity, and expression. Well done, UKS2! 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Book Bus 

This week saw The Book Bus visit Lower Park. The day was a huge success, and all 278 children 

visited the mobile bookshop during the day. There was a large variety of books, which the 

children enjoyed sharing with their peers. 

A huge thank you to our whole school community for supporting the event. The total sales came 

to £1712.00, resulting in £257 worth of new books for our school. These books will be in our 

school library after half term. 



Many thanks to everyone for your support. 

 



 

 



 

Creativity Week 

This week, we were delighted to take part in a creativity project in collaboration with Ignite, 

generously funded by the Halliard Trust. The week began with The Big Sing at Fallibroome 

Academy, where our choir joined others for a fantastic celebration of music and performance, 

setting the tone for an inspiring week ahead. 

The theme of ‘Journeys’ ran throughout the week, explored through a range of creative 

activities. Children took part in Samba workshops with Junk Percussion – Street Style Surgery, a 

theatre workshop with Goofus Theatre, and dance workshops inspired by the text Coming from 

America. KS1 explored local journeys with visits into Poynton, while both KS1 and KS2 used A 

River by Marc Martin as inspiration for their creative work—imagining and illustrating their own 

journeys through different landscapes. KS2 also explored The Journey by Francesca 

Sanna (Amnesty International), a moving story about a family's search for safety, which led to 

thoughtful discussions and creative responses in art and drama.   Children also took part in 

Forest School, creating Journeying Sticks to represent personal and imaginative travels using 

natural materials. 

A highlight of the week was the way teachers across the school contributed by leading creative 

sessions in art, drama, dance, and music, giving children the opportunity to work with different 

staff members and explore new ways of being creative. 



It has been a fantastic opportunity for children to engage with the arts in different ways, and we 

are grateful to Ignite, the Halliard Trust, our visiting professionals, and our staff for making it all 

possible. 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Safer Internet Day 2025 took place on the 11th of February 2025 

Due to Creativity Week, Lower Park will be focussing on Internet Safety on the 25th February 

where we will be having a special assembly delivered by the CCSCOs. 

Safer Internet Day is the UK’s biggest celebration of online safety. Each year an online issue or 

theme is covered that speaks about the things young people are seeing and experiencing online. 

Created in consultation with young people across the UK, this year Safer Internet Day focussed 

on the issue of scams online and for young people, how to protect themselves and others, as 

well as what support is available to them. 

Children will consider the future of scams, and answer questions such as: 

• How is changing technology like generative AI going to impact the approach of 

scammers? 

• What role can the government and internet industry take to tackle this threat? 

• And what changes would young people like to see to help protect themselves moving 

forward? 



A reminder that there are lots of useful E-Safety resources for families on our school website. 

Link here 

Love Music Trust Vocal Residential 

Dear Parents,   

We have received this from Cheshire East Music Hub- an invite for pupils to attend a Vocal 

residential with them.  If it is something your child is interested in, please contact them directly 

via the link.   

Just a quick email to remind you of the annual Love Music Trust Vocal Residential at the Stanley 

Head outdoor pursuit centre in Stoke-on-Trent from Friday 2nd - Sunday 4th May.  The 

residential course is run by the LMT Vocal Team and is suitable for all students across the 

borough who love to sing and want to learn more about stagecraft, vocal technique, solo and 

ensemble singing.  The cost of the whole weekend inclusive of travel, (coach from Sandbach 

School at 4pm on Friday 2nd May) accommodation, meals, rehearsals and outdoor adventure 

activities has been subsidised by the Love Music Trust and is £175.00.  The course will consist of 

a huge variety of workshops for all attending, plus age appropriate singing sessions, including an 

exciting mix of warm-ups, games, songs and choral repertoire, which will be explored over the 

fun-packed weekend.  There will be a chance to take part in an outdoor activity, such as 

kayaking, high ropes and archery led by the Stanley Head Team on Saturday morning.  The 

course will culminate in a sharing concert at 2pm to family and friends back at Sandbach School 

on Sunday 4th May. 

This practical and vibrant course is open to students from Year 5 – Year 13 and in full time 

education.  

Please use the following link to sign up to this fabulous opportunity to have fun all weekend 

with other talented singers!  

https://www.lovemusictrust.com/parents-and-pupils/vocal-residential  

The closing date to sign up for the residential is Friday 21st March. 

https://www.lowerpark.cheshire.sch.uk/page/e-safety/36889
https://www.lovemusictrust.com/parents-and-pupils/vocal-residential


PTA Update 

Family bingo: 

What an amazing time we had at the PTA family bingo at the start of the month. We hope that 

everyone who came along enjoyed it as much as we did! 

A special thank you to the organisers Zoe Clark and Helen Greenhalgh as well as to the 

wonderful Jayne MacFarlane for hosting.  

Bag2School: 

On Wednesday 26 March, we will be having a fundraising clothes collection with the support of 

Bag2School. Charity bags (although you can donate stuff in any bag!) and full details will be 

provided after half term, but if you happen to have a clear out in the meanwhile, please put any 

old clothes, shoes, hats, bags, belts etc. aside ready for our collection. All the collected bags will 

be weighed and the greater the overall weight, the more the PTA will earn 😊 

For further details please see: http://bag2school.com/whatwecollect 

  

School discos: 

As a brief date for the diary, the next school discos will be on 22 May. Keep your eyes peeled for 

more info after half term. 

http://bag2school.com/whatwecollect


Dates for the diary 

 

Diary dates for Spring 2025 

Monday 24th February - Inset Day 

Tuesday 25th February - School re opens for children 

Thursday 6th March - World Book Day - Come dressed as a word! £1 contribution details to 

follow 

Monday 10th March - Year 6 Activity morning at Poynton High School 

Wednesday 26th March - PTA Bag2school collection - see above  

Monday 31st March - Year 5 residential visit to Robinwood 

Friday 4th April - School closes for Easter break 



Volunteering and the Poynton Community Larder 

 

 



 

 



Community noticeboard 
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